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John-Michael Stern, a fourth year Professional & Technical Communication 
major, has had a feature article published in American Fitness magazine. 
Stern’s essay on “Retro Walking” appears on pages 16-17 of the 
March/April 2006 issue. 
 
The idea and pitch for the story was developed as part of Professional 
Writing, a course John-Michael took from Professor Patrick Scanlon. So 
interested in John-Michael’s idea was the American Fitness editor, the 
story length was doubled. 
 
No stranger to having his writing and reporting published, John-Michael 
was on Co-op at the Harrisburg (PA) Patriot-News last summer. Among 
other stories, he covered the LIVE 8 Concert in Philadelphia for the Patriot-
News. Congratulations, John-Michael. 


